
 

 

C h u r c h  o f  S t .  J o h n  t h e  E v a n g e l i s t 

The season of Advent 
initiates the beginning 
of a new year in the 
Christian calendar.  
While the world is 
gearing up with cele-
brations and retail over
-indulgences, at church 
we are gearing down in 
a season of simplicity 
and quiet waiting.  At 
St. Johnôs, the new year 
is welcomed on the 
first Sunday of Advent 
with the Advent Les-
sons and Carols Ser-
vice on December 2nd 
at 5:00 p.m. 
We light candles each 
week to mark the pass-
ing of time.  We hear 

the biblical narratives 
about John the Baptist 
and Mary who are an-
ticipating the first com-
ing of the Messiah.  We 
also sing about and pray 
about the second com-
ing of our Lord.  It is a 
holy season that calls us 
to live in expectation. 
There are many things 
that we expect, spoken 
or unspoken, whispered 
or proclaimed loudly, 
fulfilled or unfulfilled 
and sometimes never 
realized.  What stands 
out to me is that Advent 
calls us to live with a 
confident and holy ex-

pectation for the coming 
of our Lord.  We begin 
the year by hearing about 
the end of the story - 
where it is all going: Je-
susô return and the fulfill-
ment of the promise of a 
new and heavenly Jerusa-
lem.  Since the resurrec-
tion of Jesus, we have 
been living in the end 
times for over two mil-
lennia.  That is a long 
time and a lot of holy 
waiting.  But we are told 
to live with this expecta-
tion confidently because 
we are assured that it will 
be fulfilled, proclaimed 
clearly, and realized.   

Advent Lessons and Carols  
Sunday, December 2, 5:00 pm 

By candlelight, in procession, sung by Parish Choir 

 
 

Living with Expectation 

CHRISTMAS A DVENT  
EPIPHANY  

N OVEMBER 2018 

In the meantime, we 
say our prayers, sing 
our carols and anthems, 
and look with hope as 
we begin a new Chris-
tian year together.   
It is such a privilege to 
be in your midst.  I am 
looking forward to my 
first Christmas at St. 
Johnôs. 
God be with you, 
Paul+ 

 

CHRISTMAS EVE  SERVICES  
4:00 pm Family Service and Blessing of the Christmas Crèche 

5:30 pm Contemporary Eucharist (Volunteer Choir) 

7:00 pm Christmas Eucharist at Christ Church Chapel, Drayton 

7:00 pm Choral Eucharist (Parish Choir)  

10:00 pm Choral Eucharist (Parish Choir) 

CHRISTMAS DAY SERVICE 

10:00 am Christmas Day Choral Eucharist (quartet) 

#/--/. 3500,)#!4)/.3 
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Womenôs Retreat 
The October weekend retreat ñWomen for our Timeò with Edwina Gateley was a resounding success.  We 
welcomed nineteen women.  Many live locally but some came from as far as K-W, Dundas and Hamilton.  
On Friday evening, Edwina spoke of her amazing life journeys ï from England to Africa to Chicago to 
speaking en- gagements all over 
the world.  She spoke of her 
Volunteer Missionary Move-
ment that has been going 
strong for 50 years and has sent 
thousands of volunteers to the 
missions, her founding of Genesis 
House in Chicago and ten 
years of work there to help women 
in prostitu- tion reclaim their 
lives and her continuing support 
of them, and her writing and 
speaking that has touched untold 
numbers worldwide.   Satur-
dayôs talks were on women of 
all times from whom we can 
draw inspira- tion ïRachael Car-
son, Lucy Wisdom, Pema Cho-
dron, Mechtild of Mag-
deberg, Julian of Norwich, the Syro-Phoenician woman from the Bible, Brenda Myers Powell-one of the 
women saved from the streets of Chicago, as well as our own mothers.  Judging from the feedback, the 
talks were powerful, meaningful and thought-provoking.  Our thanks to Father Paul and the parish for 
such strong support of the event; to Sharon Rice, Nancy Scott and Sue Adams for their roles in planning 
and prep, and to all the women who attended for their zeal and great spirit.   

Gratefully, Tez Darnell & Chris Hannell 
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Stained Glass Restora-
tion: Restoration on the 2 
side windows in the chan-
cel and the 2 entrance 
quatrefoils was scheduled 
for mid-September. Due 
to rain and cool tempera-
tures, this work could not 
be undertaken. It is 
hoped that not only this 
work, but the repair of 
windows in the west en-
trance can be undertaken 
early next summer. 
Parish Gardens: Under 
Dawnôs leadership the 
Church and parish centre 
gardens have been ñput to 
bedò for the winter. 
 

Masonry: After speaking 
with several different ma-
sons, all of whom were 
fully booked this year, I 
had to settle for arranging 
for repair work in 2019. 
Some minor repair was 
done ñin houseò, includ-
ing caulking a seam that 
had opened in the cap 
covering the old and un-
used north chimney of the 
Church. This chimney will 
need further work, but we 
may have bought enough 
time to incorporate fur-
ther work into any accessi-
bility project we may un-

dertake along the north 
side of the Church. 
 
Annual Maintenance: 
Fall inspections of the 2 
backflow valves and 4 
furnaces we have result-
ed in a clean bill of 
health all around. The 
snow blower is tuned 
up and our winter de-
icer has arrived. Eaves 
troughs have been 
cleaned of leaves. The 
Church basement and 
parish centre carpets 
have been cleaned. We 
appear to be in good 
shape for winter! 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Walter Langford 
 
 

 
 

I invite you to join me for a four part series on Bonhoeffer at the Renison Institute of Ministry, one 
Saturday per month, January to April 2019.  For more information and how to register google the 
Renison Institute of Ministry.  I shall be offering the course in memory of Ed Marshall, for whom 
Bonhoeffer was increasingly a source of wisdom, consolation, and edification.  Patrick Patterson. 

ó 

Dietrich Bonhoeffer:  An Introduction to his Life and Thought 

Building and Property Committee  -  Fall Update 

Notice from Envelope Secretary 
On December 2, 2018, the 2019 Parishioners Envelopes will be available for pick-up in Thompson Hall.   

PLEASE DO NOT USE BEFORE JANUARY 2019. 

2018 Tax receipts will be mailed in January. 

If you would like envelopes or to join the pre-authorized payment plan, please by in touch 
with me. 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at bbgow1956@gmail.com or  

519-846-8188 

Barbara Gow, Envelope Secretary 

mailto:bbgow1956@gmail.com
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!ƊŜǊ ǾŜǊȅ ǉǳƛŜǘ ŦǳƴŘǊŀƛǎƛƴƎ ƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ ǎǳƳƳŜǊΣ ǿŜ ǊŀƛǎŜŘ ŜƴƻǳƎƘ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ŎǳǊǘŀƛƴǎ 
ƳŀŘŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ aŜŜǝƴƎ wƻƻƳ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ƘŀƴƎƛƴƎ ōŜŀǳǝŦǳƭƭȅ ŀƭƻƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿ 

ǿƛƴŘƻǿ ōƭƛƴŘǎΦ aŀƴȅ ǘƘŀƴƪǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ мн ƛƴŘƛǾƛŘǳŀƭ Řƻπ
ƴƻǊǎΣ ǘƘŜ vǳƛƭǘŜǊǎΣ ²ƻƳŜƴϥǎ 5ƛƴƴŜǊ ŀƴŘ aŜƴϥǎ 5ƛƴƴŜǊ 
DǊƻǳǇǎΦ ! ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ǘƘŀƴƪ-ȅƻǳ ǘƻ .ŀǊōŀǊŀ Dƻǿ ŦƻǊ Ƙŀƴπ
ŘƭƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƴŜŎŜǎǎŀǊȅ ŬƴŀƴŎƛŀƭ ƳŀǧŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŀƴƪ-ȅƻǳǎΦ 
²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ƎǊŀǘŜŦǳƭ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ ǘƘƛǎ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ŀƴŘ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘŜ ǘƘŜ 
ǇƻǎƛǝǾŜ ŦŜŜŘōŀŎƪΦ 
 
aŀƴȅ ǘƘŀƴƪǎ ǘƻ DƻǊŘƻƴ .ǊƛǎǘƻǿŜ ŦƻǊ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǊŀŘƛŀπ

ǘƻǊ ŎƻǾŜǊǎ ŦƻǊ tŀǳƭϥǎ ƻŶŎŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ƘŀƭƭΦ ! ƭŀōƻǳǊ ƻŦ ƭƻǾŜΗ aŀƴȅ ǘƘŀƴƪǎ ǘƻ ²ŀƭǘŜǊ 
[ŀƴƎŦƻǊŘ ŦƻǊ ƻǾŜǊǎŜŜƛƴƎ ŀƭƭ ǘƘƛǎΣ ƘŀƴŘǎ-ƻƴΣ ŀƴŘ ŀ ōƛƎ ǘƘŀƴƪ-ȅƻǳ ǘƻ aŀǊŘȅ [ŀƴƎŦƻǊŘ 
ŀƴŘ [ƻǊƴŀ YŜŀǊƴǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƻŦŜǎǎƛƻƴŀƭ ǇŀƛƴǝƴƎ ƻŦ tŀǳƭϥǎ ƻŶŎŜ ōŜŦƻǊŜ tŀǳƭ ǊŜπ
ǘǳǊƴŜŘ ŦǊƻƳ ƘƻƭƛŘŀȅǎΦ  {ƛǩƴƎ ŀǘ Ƙƛǎ ŘŜǎƪΣ tŀǳƭ Ŏŀƴ ǎŜŜ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ōǊƛŎƪ 
ŎƻƭƻǳǊ ƛƴǎǇƛǊŜŘ ƘƛƳ ǘƻ ŎƘƻƻǎŜ ŀ ǿŀǊƳ ŎƭŀǎǎƛŎ ǘŜǊǊŀŎƻǧŀ ŎƻƭƻǳǊ ŦƻǊ Ƙƛǎ ƻŶŎŜΦ !ƭǎƻΣ 
tŀǳƭ ƭƛƪŜŘ ǘƘŜ ŎǳǊǘŀƛƴǎ ǎƻ ƳǳŎƘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ aŜŜǝƴƎ wƻƻƳ ǘƘŀǘ ƴƻǿ ƘŜ Ƙŀǎ ŎǳǊǘŀƛƴǎ ŦƻǊ 
Ƙƛǎ ƻŶŎŜΦ ¢Ƙŀƴƪǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŀǘ ŜȄǘǊŀ ƘŜƭǇ ŦǊƻƳ 9ƭƛȊŀōŜǘƘ [ƛǘŎƘ ŀƴŘ !ƴƴ ²ƻƻŘǎΦ 
 
LŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ tŀǊƛǎƘ /ŜƴǘǊŜ ǾŜǊȅ ǊŜŎŜƴǘƭȅΣ ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ǎŜŜ ǘƘŜ ƎƻǊƎŜƻǳǎ wŜŎƻƎƴƛǝƻƴ tƭŀǉǳŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ tŀǊƛǎƘ 
/ŜƴǘǊŜ 5ƻƴƻǊǎΣ ƴƻǿ ƘŀƴƎƛƴƎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŜƴǘǊŀƴŎŜ ƘŀƭƭΦ Lǘ ƛǎ ŀ ǎǘǳƴƴƛƴƎ ǿƻǊƪ ƻŦ ŀǊǘ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ǘƘŀƴƪ ²ŜƴŘȅ 5ƻƴƻƘǳŜ ŦƻǊ 
ƘŜǊ ǘŀƭŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ ǝƳŜΣ ǘƘƛǎ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ ƎƛƊ ǘƻ {ǘΦ WƻƘƴϥǎΦ ¢ƘŜ ƭƛǧƭŜ ŎŀƭƭƛƎǊŀǇƘȅ ƭŀōŜƭǎ ƛŘŜƴǝŦȅƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǾŀǊƛƻǳǎ ŀǊǝŦŀŎǘǎ 
ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ǘƘŜ /ŜƴǘǊŜ ŀƭǎƻ ŀǊŜ ŀ ƎƛƊ ŦǊƻƳ ƘŜǊΦ ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳΣ ²ŜƴŘȅΗ 

Improving our Parish Centre 

óIf you have been in the Parish 
Centre very recently, you can 
see the gorgeous Recognition 
Plaque for the Parish Centre 
Donors, now hanging in the 
entrance hall. ó 

²Ŝ ƴƻǿ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ¢ŜƳǇƻǊŀǊȅ !Ǌǘ 9ȄƘƛōƛǘ {ǇŀŎŜ ƛƴ ǇƭŀŎŜ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ tŀǊƛǎƘ /ŜƴǘǊŜΦ IƻǿŜǾŜǊΣ ǘƘŜ ƭŜƴƎǘƘ ƻŦ ǝƳŜ ŦƻǊ ŜŀŎƘ 
ǇƛŜŎŜ ǘƻ ƘŀƴƎ ǘƘŜǊŜ ŀƴŘ ǿƘŜǘƘŜǊ ǘƘŜǊŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǊŜǎǘǊƛŎǝƻƴǎ ƻƴ ǿƘƻ ƻǊ ǿƘŀǘ ƛǎ ǘƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ǎǝƭƭ ǳƴŘŜŎƛŘŜŘΦ aŜŀƴǿƘƛƭŜΣ 
ǘƘƛǎ ƴŜǿ ǎǇŀŎŜ Ƙŀǎ ŀƴ ƻǇŜƴƛƴƎ ǇƛŜŎŜ ƻƴ ƭƻŀƴ ŦƻǊ ǘǿŜƭǾŜ ǿŜŜƪǎ ŦǊƻƳ Wƻ-!ƴƴŜ IŀǊŘŜǊΣ ŀ ǿŜƭƭ-ƪƴƻǿƴ 9ƭƻǊŀ ŀǊǝǎǘ ƛƴ 
ƳŜǘŀƭΣ ŀ ŦǊƛŜƴŘ ƻŦ ǎŜǾŜǊŀƭ ǇŀǊƛǎƘƛƻƴŜǊǎΣ ŀƴŘ ŀ ŦǊƛŜƴŘ ƻŦ {ǘΦ WƻƘƴϥǎΦ  ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳΣ ²ŀƭǘŜǊΣ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ƘŜƭǇ ǿƛǘƘ ŀƭƭ ǘƘƛǎ 
άƘŀƴƎƛƴƎέ ƻŦ ŎǳǊǘŀƛƴǎ ŀƴŘ ŀǊǘΗ !ƴŘ ǘƘŀƴƪ ȅƻǳΣ [ƛƴŘŀ /ƻǳƭǘŜǎΣ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ǇǊƛƴǝƴƎ ƘŜƭǇ ŀƴŘ ŦƻǊ ǳǇŘŀǝƴƎ ǘƘŜ hǊŘŜǊ ƻŦ 
bƛŀƎŀǊŀ ǇƭŀǉǳŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΦ !ƭǎƻΣ ŀƴ ƻŶŎƛŀƭ ǇƘƻǘƻƎǊŀǇƘ ƻŦ .ƛǎƘƻǇ {ǳǎŀƴ .Ŝƭƭ ƛǎ ƴƻǿ ŦǊŀƳŜŘ ŀƴŘ ǎŀŦŜƭȅ Ŝƴπ
ǎŎƻƴŎŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ±ŜǎǘǊȅΦ 
²Ŝ ƘŀŘ ƘƻǇŜŘ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ /ƻũŜŜ IƻǳǊ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ tŀǊƛǎƘ /ŜƴǘǊŜ ōŜŦƻǊŜ άǎƴƻǿōƻƻǘǎέ ǝƳŜΣ ǎƻ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ ŎƻǳƭŘ ǎŜŜ ǘƘŜ 
ǾŀǊƛƻǳǎ ƛƳǇǊƻǾŜƳŜƴǘǎ  IƻǿŜǾŜǊΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŘǊƻǇ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ /ŜƴǘǊŜ ŀƴȅ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ƛǘǎ ǊŜƎǳƭŀǊ ƘƻǳǊǎΣ ƻǊ ŀƴȅπ
ǝƳŜ ȅƻǳ ŬƴŘ ƛǘ ƻǇŜƴΣ ŀƴŘ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ƭƻƻƪΗ 
{ǳōƳƛǧŜŘ ōȅ {ǳǎŀƴ .Ǌƻǿƴ 

To the Parishes of St. John's and Christ Church  

 

 

 

In Christ,  

 

Over the past two years I have been enrolled at Wycliffe College (University of Toronto), pursuing a theological education with the 
hope of being ordained. I have completed over half the courses required for the M.Div. degree and am currently enrolled full-time. 
Wycliffe has given me exactly what I sought from itðrigorous teaching and spiritual community, strengthening my knowledge and 
faith at once. Returning to school at this stage of my life has involved challenges both for me and for my family, but it has involved 
many more blessings. From the start, the parishes of St. Johnôs and Christ Church have provided opportunities for me to gain experi-
ence serving in different capacities, as well as providing all sorts of support and encouragementðwords, prayers, and financial assis-
tance. I am very grateful for these gifts, most recently for bursaries received in March and September of this year, totalling $1740. 
This money has reduced our financial stress, and deepened our gratitude to these two congregations. Thank you to all of you for 
your love, prayers, and support.    

Craig Love                                                                                                                                                                    
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Flowers on Sundays are given to the glory of God in memory of a loved one or to mark an anniversary 
or special occasion.  Should you wish to offer this gift a suggested donation of $75.00, or any denomina-
tion as you are able, would be appreciated payable to St. John the Evangelist Church.  To make arrange-
ments please telephone me with your chosen date and the name(s) to be remembered at the number 
below.  If I an unavailable leave a message with your name and phone number.  Should I not return 
your call within two days assume that I am away and all the Parish Office with your information.  An 
email addres swill be available in the New Year.  This is a meaningful way to remember a loved one or  

mark a special date. 

My telephone number:  519-843-5091, Parish Office telephone number:  519-846-5911 

Elaine Dightam 

We count on your gifts of memorial flowers Sunday by Sunday and especially 
at Christmas.  Please consider the request form located in church pews or 
telephone the church office at 519.846.5911 or email us at 
stjohns@sentex.net if you wish to take advantage of this opportunity.  Recom-
mended donation $75. or whatever you can. 

Memorial Flowers for Christmas 

Flower Convenor 

Portage Scholarship 

Many parishioners will remember the very successful ñYard Saleò that was held last June. One-third of the 
proceeds were earmarked for a ñPortage Scholarshipò.  Following up, the Parish and Portage have been 
discussing this and Portage is excited about this new dimension of St. Johnôs  Outreach.  Up to $1000 
will be awarded to one or two Portage residents, per year, who have successfully completed the program, 
and need more education and funding to continue to turn their life around.   

To make this a continuing Outreach, ongoing funding will be required. Any  parishioner wishing to par-
ticipate may make a donation by writing ñPortage Scholarshipò as an additional line on your church enve-
lope. The account will be held as a separate line item from parish expenses, and will be included in your 
receipt for tax purposes.  Thanks for your support.    Dave Tinker 

!ƭǘŀǊ DǳƛƭŘ 
!ǎ ȅƻǳ Ƴŀȅ ōŜ ŀǿŀǊŜ 5ƛƴŀƘ .ǊƛǎǘƻǿŜ Ƙŀǎ ǎǘŜǇǇŜŘ Řƻǿƴ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ !ƭǘŀǊ DǳƛƭŘ ŀƊŜǊ мр ȅŜŀǊǎ ƻŦ ƭƻȅŀƭ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜΦ [ȅƴƴŜ 
WŜƭƻƪƘŀƴƛ ƛǎ ƴƻǿ ǘƘŜ {ŀŎǊƛǎǘŀƴ ŀƴŘ {ǳǎŀƴ IƛǊǎǘ ŀƴŘ L ŀǊŜ ǘŀǎƪŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ŎƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǝƴƎ ŀƭƭ ƻǘƘŜǊ ŀǎǇŜŎǘǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ !ƭǘŀǊ DǳƛƭŘΦ 
IŀǾƛƴƎ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜŘ ŀƴ ƛƴǾŜƴǘƻǊȅ ŀƴŘ ƛƴ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎƛƻƴ ǿƛǘƘ wŜǾ tŀǳƭ ǿŜ ƴƻǿ ŦŜŜƭ ǘƘŀǘ ŎŜǊǘŀƛƴ ƴŜǿ ƛǘŜƳǎ ƻŦ ǎƳŀƭƭ ƭƛƴŜƴǎ 
ŀǊŜ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜŘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ !ƭǘŀǊǎ ŀƴŘ /ǊŜŘŜƴŎŜ ǘŀōƭŜǎΦ  CƛƴŀƴŎƛŀƭ aƻƴŜǘŀǊȅ Řƻƴŀǝƻƴǎ ǘƻǿŀǊŘǎ ǘƘƛǎ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘ ƛƴŎƭǳŘƛƴƎ ŀƴȅ ƛƴ 
aŜƳƻǊȅ ƻŦ ŀ ƭƻǾŜŘ ƻƴŜ ǿƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ƎǊŜŀǘƭȅ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘŜŘΦ 

²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ŀ ǎƳŀƭƭ ƎǊƻǳǇ ǿƘƻ ǎŜǘ ǳǇ ǘƘŜ ŀƭǘŀǊǎ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜǎΦ !ƴȅƻƴŜ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘŜŘ ƛƴ ƧƻƛƴƛƴƎ ǳǎ ǿƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ǾŜǊȅ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ 
ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ŜƛǘƘŜǊ {ǳǎŀƴ ƻǊ ƳȅǎŜƭŦ Ǿƛŀ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ƻŶŎŜΦ   {ǳōƳƛǧŜŘ ōȅ tŀƳ DǊŀŘǿŜƭƭ 

 



 

 

Page 6 Common Supplications 

Now that the Church basement has been completed I think itõs time to go back in time 

to when the Church itself was built.  Rather than damaging my eyesight by trying to 
read the hazy handwriting of the various Vestry clerks found in the Vestry Register, Iõm 
going to resort to using a news article that appeared in the October 8 th , 1875 edition of 

the Elora Observer with the title òThe New Churchó.* 

In 1871 the congregation, feeling that the old church was becoming much dilapidated, re-
solved to erect a new building.  A building committee was formed in 1872 and active 
steps were taken to carry out the resolution.  The ladies especially took the matter ener-
getically in hand, and by dint of great self -denial and hard work, succeeded in raising 
about $500, $300 of which was devoted to the purchase of the site of the new church, at 
the corner of Henderson and Smith streets.  The foundation stone was laid early in June, 
1873, since which time the work has been proceeded with as fast as the funds would al-
low, the church being now fully completed with the exception of the upper portion of the 

tower and the painting of the seats.  

The church, which presents a remarkably pretty appearance both externally and internal-

ly, is in the Gothic style of the early English period. It is built of red brick, with white but-

tresses.  It is 34 feet wide and 57 long.  At the east end is the chancel, 20 feet by 22; 

opening off the chancel on the north side is the organ chamber, 8 feet by 11.  This cham-

ber is also connected with the church on the west side by an arch, thereby allowing the 

organ to be more effectively heard.  On the south side, opening off the chancel, is the ves-

try, 9 feet by 9, being also the first stage of the tower. The choir singers are located in 

front of the organ and also on the opposite side.  

Contõd on Page 7 

 

NINE LESSONS AND CAROLS  
by candlelight sung by Parish Choir 

December 23 
 5 pm 
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